
Northwest Neighborhood Association monthly meeting 
Northwest Neighborhood Center/Mansfield Park 
2160 N 6

th
 Avenue, Tucson AZ 

Sa, 6 October 2007 
 
The Minutes were taken by James B Ray, Vice President & October Acting Secretary.  
(Transcribed from the handwritten draft into printable/electronic version by Armando Vargas, 
President.) 
 
Present:  Armando Vargas, James B Ray, Shelly Dorsey, Hannah Soreng, Marty Rotter (NW Ctr), 
Kathryn Foster and Tamara Prime (Ward III Liaison). 
 
Guests:  Grant Road Task Force -- Beverly Rutter, Roy B Aros, Kimberly Cummings & Nicole 
Gavin; and, Feldman’s NA – Mike Goodman 
 

Opening 
Armando Vargas, President, opened the meeting at 1:15 P.M. 
 

Neighborhood Improvements 
 The Northwest Neighborhood Reinvestment [proposal was submitted for review].   

 Bronx Wash improvements include trees along the wash in Linden Street, and using run 
off water to maintain the trees. 

 

Grant Road Improvements Plan 
 Members of the Grant Road Task Force were in attendance to get ideas for the Grant 

Road improvements 

 The responses from NWNA were as follows.  (Not a complete listing.) 
o Curbs and sidewalks 
o Trees and benches 
o Small parks 
o Small plaques telling the history of Grant Road 
o Painted crosswalks 
o Small shops, e.g., coffee shops 
o Plaques describing the participation of the neighborhood associations. 

 
 


